
Rental Landlord Licensing in 
Brampton - The need to include 
apartment buildings with >5 or 
more units



My experience - Boardwalk REIT
My journey doesn’t begin with Boardwalk it actually began in May 2018 with Wynne Family Properties. I 

rented a 3 bedroom townhouse at 55 Ardglen for $1600.  It was an old building with lots of space and a 

yard. After moving in I discovered that the roof leaked, the wiring was original to 1965, but was wired 

into a newer breaker panel. The faucets and windows leaked and the bathroom had poor ventilation and 

mould problems.

Starlight purchased the property in September 2018. The Ontario Fire Marshall ordered 51, 53 and 57 

Ardglen closed for significant fire issues related to a peaked roof being built over a flat roof. 58 families 

were displaced for approximately 12-15 months. Units were not inspected or properly renovated.

Boardwalk purchased Ardglen property in April 2022.  There is still no safe accessibility, hallway ceilings 

leak.  There is mould in the bathroom, around windows, and in corners. Boardwalk ignores outstanding 

work orders and spends as little as possible to complete repairs. Safety is not a priority. I don't drink the 

water because it smells and tastes bad. Appliances are not efficient and old.  The rent for a similar 3 

bedroom is now $2,459-$2,559. There is a wait-list for occupancy. 













What should be done?
● Housing as a HUMAN RIGHT NOT a product of investment.
● Tenants are struggling to access affordable and habitable housing.
● The city of Brampton is seeing skyrocketing rent increases - Brampton, 

which Statistics Canada puts at among the fastest-growing cities 
nationwide, the report found rent for a one-bedroom apartment was up by 
29 per cent in August from a year prior, and up by 25.7 per cent for a two-
bedroom apartment. That's compared to a national average increase of 8.8 
per cent. 

● Tenants are living in precarious housing, where will tenants go if they leave? 
There is no choice. 

● This is a great opportunity for the city to include properties with 5 or more 
units and ensure greater landlord accountability.



Thank you!


